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Date: July 23, 2024

To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel &/(
Re: CR 609 Drainage Issue

Public Works requests Commissioners Court’s consideration and approval to conduct
operations on private property to remedy a drainage issue.

PW crews intend to replace a pair of 8ft. x 60ft. crossroad culverts on CR609 that are
compromised (at risk of collapsing) due to the extensive rainfall in May. Removal and
installation of the new culvert pair will require access to private property. The landowner
has been apprised of the situation and has consented to have PW crews on their property.
The installation will require approximately one week and will restore the proper drainage
under the road upon completion.

Should you require additional information, please contact me and I will respond
accordingly.



